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The Secretary was instructed to wi ite to the visiting nurses of the state 

who were not present, asking them to meet and cooperate with us in New Britain. 

The meeting was adjourned to meet at the call of the president. 

Mary Grace Hills, Secretary. 

Illinois.—The regular quarterly meeting of the Illinois State Association 

of Graduate Nurses was held in the Masonic Temple on February 9. Mrs. S. E. 

Blaekwelder, of the Chicago Woman’s Club, gave an interesting address on 

Vacation Schools.’ Professor Henderson, of the Chicago University, will 

address the association May 9. 

Denver.—The Colorado State Board of Nurse Examiners held two meetings 

at the State Capitol on February 27 and 28, and March 15, at which a number 

of nurses were registered under the waiver which expires April 1, 1906. 

REGULAR MEETINGS. 

New York.—The association of graduate nurses of Manhattan and Bronx, 

in existence now for nearly four years, holds its regular meetings as heretofore 

on the afternoon of the second Monday in each month at the League for 

Political Education, 23 West Forty-fourth Street. The last meeting was well 

attended and several subjects now before the nursing world were discussed with 

great interest. 

This association was primarily designed and eventually formed somewhat 

on the basis of an alunime society, providing a local organization for graduates 

of schools in cities of other states, whose work lies in New York City. Many 

of the members hold hospital positions, others are engaged in settlement and 

sociological work; a large number prefer and are doing private nursing. This 

society is in full membership with the New York Nurses' State and County 

Associations, all of whose regular meetings its members are at liberty to attend. 

All nurses who believe in attaining to a high educational and professional 

standard, who are interested in the many forward movements of the day, are 

always gladly welcomed to membership. 

Annie Stuart Busseul, Secretary, 

100 West Seventy-seventh Street. 

Dayton, O.—The regular monthly meeting of “ The Graduate Nurses’ 

Association of Dayton and Vicinity” was held January 31, in the parlors of 

the beautiful new Memorial Home at the Miami Valley Hospital. The meeting 

was called to order by the president, Miss Ella Phillips Crandall, who is also 

president of the Ohio State Association. After the transaction of business a 

profitable hour was devoted to the program, the subject of the day being 

“ Science.’ An interesting paper by Miss Shroyer on “ America’s Position in 

the Scientific World was read and discussed. The usual discussion of current 

events followed and later refreshments were served. 

The association was organized in June, 1904, and has proved beneficial, 

socially, professionally and intellectually. There is inspiration in thus meeting 

others with mutual interests. The membership includes a number of the nurses 

in the hospital at The National Military Home and is steadily increasing. 
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Cedar Rapids, la.—The annual meeting of the Cedar Rapids and Marion 

Graduate Nurses Association was held February -0, lilOti, at St. Luke’s Hos¬ 

pital, the first vice-president in the chair. The ollieers for the coining year 

were elected as follows: Miss Grace Baker, president; Miss Margaret 8myth, 

first vice-president; Miss Charlotte Rhodes, second vice-president; Miss Bertha 

Hartig, secretary; Mrs. Mary Greer, treasurer. 

New Bedford, Mass.—The alumna? association of St. Luke’s Hospital 

Training-School for Nurses has met five times since the annual meeting in June. 

In October Miss Noyes read a very interesting paper on Foreign Hospitals, a 

result of her observations while abroad. 

Mrs. Lowry brought the subject of uniforms before the association. A fine 

quality of Canton cloth was chosen for the white uniform, while a light blue 

ehambray, to be made like the white uniform, was selected for occasional wear. 

The alumnae have revised the schedule of nurses’ prices, including those for 

contagious cases, laundry, etc., and have sent a copy of the new schedule to the 

practicing physicians of the city. This circular also states that nurses for 

charitable work will be supplied by the hospital registry at the request of any 

physician. 

Arrangements have been made for question-box meetings, each member to 

contribute a question, criticism, or suggestion for discussion. 

The subject of tuberculosis, now receiving so much attention in the profes¬ 

sional world, will be taken up by the association; papers will be read and 

discussed, with a view to rendering each member a move effective, up to-date 

assistant in stamping out this disease. 

The meetings are well attended. The social element is cultivated, and 

the general interest is most gratifying. 

Plainfield, N. J.—The graduate nurses of the Muhlenberg Hospital Train¬ 

ing-School met at the Nurses’ Home on March 1, for the purpose of organizing 

an Alumnie Association. After a thorough discussion of the objects of the asso¬ 

ciation, the following officers were elected: President, Miss Margaret Cramer: 

first vice president, Miss H. Wildey; second vice president, Miss Grace Palmer; 

secretary, Miss Olive Z. De Lany; treasurer, Miss May Van Campen. 

Mrs. D’Arcy Stephens, president of the New Jersey State Nurses’ Associa¬ 

tion, addressed the nurses, giving them some interesting and valuable informa¬ 

tion on the state organization. It was decided to hold meetings on the third 

Tuesday of each month. 

King s County.—The King’s County Graduate Registeied Nurses Associa¬ 

tion held its annual meeting on February’ 15 and was largely attended. 

Officers were elected as follows; President, Miss Martha O’Neill; first vice- 

president, Miss K- Fanning; second vice-president, Miss Tweedale; third vice- 

president, Mrs. Abbott; recording secretary. Miss McCarthy; corresponding 

secretary, Miss A. B. McDonald; treasurer. Miss Isabel Burrows. 

St. Mary’s and the Brooklyn Hospital Alumna? were admitted to member¬ 

ship. The semi-annual meeting in October will be devoted to papers and dis¬ 

cussions on professional questions. The Kings County lias been admitted to 

full membership in the New York State Association. 
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Hartford.—The regular quarterly meeting of the Hartford Hospital Train¬ 

ing-School Alumna} Association was held at No. 37 Jefferson Street, March 6, 

at 3 p.m. The vice president presided, and Miss Alice M. Smith was elected 

secretary pro tem. A report of the membership committee was read. 

It was decided by vote to hold the annual meeting June 19 instead of 

June 5, the latter being the date when the Associate Alumnae meeting will be in 

session in Detroit. 

New York.—At the March meeting of the Lebanon Alumnae the following 

officers were elected for the coming year: President, Mary Lurie; vice president, 

Minnie Morley; second vice president, Harriette Rosenbluth; recording secretary, 

Mary Burns (reelected), 733 Forest Avenue, New York City) ; corresponding 

secretary, Margaret Clancy (reelected), 1053 Tinton Avenue, Bronx; treasurer, 

Ida Michaelson, 31 Canal Street, New York City. 

Margaret Clancy was elected delegate and Mary Lurie alternate, to the 

New York State meeting at Albany and the Associated Alumnse Convention at 

Detroit. It was proposed and unanimously carried that the organization join 

with the other associations of New York City in entertaining the American 

Society of Superintendents of Training-Schools, in April. 

The association has appointed a committee to provide ways and means for 

caring for the members when ill. A social entertainment is also being considered. 

New York.—The Alumnae Association of St. Luke’s Training-School held 

its regular monthly meeting in the Training-School on the evening of Feb¬ 

ruary 15. Miss Brown, ’93, and Miss Palmquist, ’05, were proposed for mem¬ 

bership. 

Several changes in the amendments and by-laws were voted upon prior to 

having the constitution and by-laws printed in pamphlet form. 

After the business was transacted, refreshments were served. 

Boston.—The annual dinner of the Massachusetts General Hospital Alumnae 

Association was held at the Hotel Thorndike Tuesday, March 6, preceded by a 

half-hour reception. The table decorations of red carnations were presented 

by an absent member. Mrs. M. A. Johannson, of the first class to graduate from 

the Massachusetts General Hospital in 1875, reminisced in an interesting way 

on the early days of the training-school. This was followed by speeches from 

other members, after which the association presented Miss Johannson with a 

bouquet of roses. At the close of the dinner all joined hands and sang “ Auld 

Lang Syne.” 

Boulder.—The Boulder County Nurses’ Association held its meeting on 

March C, at the Colorado Sanitarium. Two articles were read and discussed, 

which brought out the importance of fresh air and sunlight to the recovery of 

the sick. Mr. Herboltzheimer, who, with his wife, is soon to locate in Japan, 

gave some ideas of their future work. This association is steadily growing 

in numbers and interest. 
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Denver.—The Trained Nurses' Association held its annual meeting at the 

Y. W. C. A. building on March fi>. The election resulted as follows: President, 

Miss G. A. Wallace; vice-president. Miss L. M. Fowler; secretary, Miss H. L. 

Corey; assistant secretary. Miss E. M. Allen; treasurer, Miss S. E. Quackcnbush. 

Rev. Robert F. Coyle, D. 1)., gave a very interesting address on the Influence of 

Mind over Matter. 

Baltimore.—The Nurses' Alumme Association of the University of Mary¬ 

land held its first quarterly meeting for lfiOfi at the University Hospital on 

Monday, March 5, 4 r.M. 

The attendance was gratifyingly large and the meeting one of importance, 

there being many matters of general interest to be considered. A delegate was 

elected to attend the convention of the Associated Alumnae to be held in Detroit 

in June. 

Brooklyn.—The regular monthly meeting of the Methodist Episcopal Hos¬ 

pital of Brooklyn Alumnae Association was held March 14 at the hospital. A 

large attendance of graduates answered to the roll. 

The proceeds of the musical which was held at Dr. Jones house for the 

benefit of our endowment fund amounted to two hundred and forty-one dollars. 

The wives of the attending doctois and ex-interns acted as patronesses for 

the evening. Next month a cake and candy sale will be held for the same 
benefit. 

The work on the hospital is rapidly approaching being completed, and it 

is the earnest wish of the nurses to have the required amount to endow a room 

by that time. 

Dr. Florence Leigh-Jones described the meeting to defeat the Cooper Bill for 

registration, after which a discussion was held by the nurses upon the subject, 

each member sincerely trusting the bill would not be passed, all being satisfied 

with the present New York State registration. 

The resolutions which were sent to the late Dr. George R. Fowler’s family 

were read. 

Two delegates were appointed to attend the National Alumnae Association 

to be held in Detroit in June. 

April 11 is the annual meeting of the Alumna;, when the election of officers 

for the ensuing year will be held. 

Brooklyn.—Tuesday afternoon, March 1.3. Dr, A. T. Bristow, of Brooklyn, 

N. Y., gave an address on registration, at 128 Pacific Street, to the Long Island 

College Hospital Alumna; Association, and graduate nurses from other schools 

who are interested in the subject. 

Dr. Bristow is very much interested in the state welfare of nurses and 

urges registration for all nurses who can meet the requirements. He made 

a special point of the law becoming compulsory with us, as it is with physicians. 

In this enforced registration only, could the present bill accomplish all that it 

hoped to. He also spoke of the short-lived, much-talked-of Hicks bill and other 

bills and amendments of the same nature, which would probably come up to be 

fought for and against. “ The present bill as it stands is merely a start in 

the right direction.” 
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In closing Dr. Bristow congratulated the Long Island College Hospital 

Alumnae Association on its prosperous condition, the success of its Registry 

for Nurses and its alumna; home. 

This address followed the regular monthly meeting of the association, at 

which dates for state and national annual meetings were announced and talked 

over. Four new names were voted in for membership. 

PERSONAL 

The Spokane graduate nurses gave a ball at the Masonic Temple on Feb¬ 

ruary 14, which was attended by two hundred couples. The proceeds are to 

be used toward state registration. The reception committee were Misses Gal- 

beath, Hubbard, Kemp, Honey, Heustis, Skye, Miss Margaret Honey, Mrs. 

Edminston and Mrs. Bierdeneau. 

Everybody will rejoice to learn that Miss Ellen V. Robinson, ’01, is again 

doing hospital work. She is assisting with the office work at Lutheran Hospital, 

La Crosse, Wis., and when occasion offers does some active nursing. 

The Erie County Alumnx of Buffalo, N. Y., gave a farewell reception and 

dance to Miss Emma J. Keating on February 26. Miss Keating is now superin¬ 

tendent of nurses at Jackson Sanitarium, Dansville, N. Y. 

Miss Rachel Metcalf, superintendent of the Orange Training-School for 

Nurses, attached to the Orange Memorial Hospital, who succeeded Mrs. Fanny 

E. S. Smith, has tendered her resignation to the board of governors of the 

training-school. 

Miss Frances M. Quaife has resigned her position as superintendent of 

the Touro Infirmary, in New Orleans, La., having served the institution in that 

capacity for ten years. The resignation is due to the fact that the Board of 

Managers have engaged a male superintendent. Miss Quaife will return to her 

home in New York City for a much-needed rest. 

Miss M. A. Snively is to sail for Southern Europe on March 31 for a 

three-months’ vacation. Miss Snively will visit Italy and Switzerland. 

Miss Grace Ellsworth has resigned as superintendent of nurses of the 

Wesley Hospital, Chicago, to take effect June 1. 

Miss L. M. Fowler, who has recovered from her recent operation, resumed 

her duties as superintendent of nurses at the City and County Hospital, Denver, 

Col., on March 12. 

Upon the resignation of Miss Bertha C. Rowe as nurse in charge of the 

Middletown District Nursing Association the Board of Managers passed the 

following resolutions: 

Whereas, Miss Bertha C. Rowe, who for the past five years has been head 

nurse in charge of the work of the District Nurse Association of Middletown, 

has now resigned from the position, be it 

Resolved, That the District Nurse Association accepts with regret Miss 

Rowe’s decision, as they feel that in the five years of her service she has been 

efficient, capable and untiring, and has done much to establish the work of the 

association in the hearts of the community. 

Miss Eva Allertin, who was much improved in health at one time, is now 

seriously ill. Miss Allertin has been brought back to Rochester and is occupy¬ 

ing her little cottage at the Homa’pathic Hospital, in the care of nurses. 


